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NAPLAN Our Year 3, 5 and 7 students sat the NAPLAN tests this week and approached them in a calm and 

positive manner. NAPLAN tests the sorts of skills that are essential for every child to progress through school and 
life, such as reading, writing, spelling, grammar and numeracy.  
It is important to remember that NAPLAN is not about passing or failing, but about assessing learning progress. 
 At the classroom level it is one of a number of tools used by teachers to measure student progress.  
Results should be received in August. 
 

Skoolbag To further improve our communication with the school community, we have decided to trial the       

popular Skoolbag app that many schools in our community already use. You will be able to download the app and 
access newsletters, the school calendar, event information and other school communication. 
We will also have a Keithcot Farm School Community portal that will require a password for access. We will provide 
all members of the school community with the password when we begin to use this particular folder.  
Please refer to the email sent on Wednesday 16th May with instructions on downloading the app. 
 

The School Locker We have decided to outsource our Uniform Shop to improve convenience   and   

service for all stakeholders. Information was emailed on Wednesday 16th May.  
The new look Campus Store will be open for business on Tuesday May 22nd at 8:15.  
Access to on-line ordering will be 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. 
 

Thank you to our Volunteers  
 

Our parent volunteers do a wonderful job in our 
school in many   areas including, supporting       
classroom learning, sports, school banking, attending       
excursions and    fundraising.  I just wanted to take 
this opportunity to thanks our parent volunteers for 
the amazing job they do in all these roles. We really 
appreciate your time, effort and support. 
 

Carol Farnworth 

LEADERSHIP 

PRINCIPAL 
CAROL FARNWORTH 

 

ASSISITANT PRINCIPAL 
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ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
HELEN DUNLOP 

 

CO ORDINATOR 
TRAVIS BRAITHWAITE 

 

NEW SCHOOL APPS 

 
TO PURCHASE 

UNIFORM  
AND OTHER 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

 
TO KEEP ALL YOUR 

SCHOOL  
COMMUNICATION 

IN ONE PLACE 



Our NEW playground is nearly complete and the official opening will be held on Monday June 4th. This 
playground will be an amazing opportunity for students to connect with nature and expose them to 
lots of different areas of learning as well as having lots of fun while doing it. The playground will be 
officially opened by the Hon Member for Wright, Mr Blair Boyer MP. 



In Japanese students have been learning about  

Kodomo no hi.  

Children’s Day is on May 5th. - Annabelle P2A  

Children’s Day is a special day to celebrate healthy 

children. -  Isabelle H1A  

A long time ago Children’s Day used to be celebrated 

for boys only, but now it is for all children. - Maddi P3C 

Parents used to celebrate Children’s Day for boys because they wanted them 

to grow strong and healthy like a Samurai. - P3C Hannah  

Now days, Children’s Day is celebrated both for boys and girls health and joy.  - 

Hikari P3C 

Japanese people display Koi (Carp) banners.- Hope H1A

The Koi is represented by families. - P3C Charlotte 

The black Koi stands for the dad. The red Koi stands for the mum and the blue 

Koi stands for the child. - Chieri P2A 

They also display Samurai Helmets.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU  

TO THE  ITO FAMILY  

FOR BRINGING  

IN THEIR CARP  

TO SHARE WITH  

THE STUDENTS 



Maths in Pod 3B 
 
Last term, along with the rest of Pod 3, our class began to play the    
Australian Stock Exchange (ASX) Share Market Game. Students        
receive a virtual $50,000 they can invest over a 10 week period, in 220 
companies listed on the ASX. The prices students buy and sell at are 
the same prices as they would get in the live market so this is as close 
to real life share trading as you can get. This game ranks students 
based on their profits and losses, they have played against students 
from year 5 – 12 across Australia.  

   

  

Corbin: The ASX is a fun and interactive 
way to learn about the stock exchange and 
share values.  
 
Jayden: This is a good learning opportuni-

ty for kids from year 5-12 to learn about 

maths and the stock market. We have 

learnt about money, how to spend money 

and how to read charts and graphs.  

 

Madi: I thought it was interesting that in one day I  

could go from $50,000 to $32,000.  

Where does the money go? 

 
Liam: When you buy a share you need to work out 
how much money you have and how much the 

shares will cost so you know how many shares you 
can afford to buy. We have also learnt about           
positive and negative numbers because there are 

times when your shares have decreased and you 
lose money. This is bad for your portfolio. 

 



 

P2A/P2B Garden Working Bee 
 

Late in term 1 our classes had a Working Bee in the SAKG Garden.  

Families came with us to the garden and helped clean it up.  

‘My mum helped me dig in the dirt’. Lucas B 

‘My mum and I pulled up the weeds’. Chloe 

‘My dad and I pulled the weeds and put the bark in the big barrel’. Billy 

‘We picked up the hay with our mum and put it in the bucket’   Brianna and Genna 

 

We had lots of volunteers help us with our Working Bee. Thank you to those families 

that were able to help out. We had lots of fun with you and we really appreciate 

your help. 

The garden is looking much better.  

P2A/P2B are looking forward to planting in the garden this term and hopefully we 

will have some foods we can cook with later in the year. 

 

P2A/P2B, Mrs Gray and Mrs Dry 



 

 Camp Quality Visit 

Last term, as part of our afternoon presentation Kids Teaching Kids program, I invited Camp   

Quality in to visit my classroom, Pod 3D. 

I chose Camp Quality because I had cancer when I was little and they really helped me.  

I think the puppeteers delivered an important message that my classmates really understood. It 

covered a lot including; what cancer is, how it can be treated and how we can support people 

with cancer. 

I think the class enjoyed the show, it was funny and entertaining. My teachers, Mr Braithwaite 

and Miss Tossell liked it too. Miss Tossell even joined in the play! 

It was a terrific morning and I’m happy my classmates learned a lot. 

Kiara Campanella 

THANKS  

CAMP  

QUALITY 

AND  

WELL 

DONE  

KIARA 



 

On Thursday 5th April our students represented our school at the SAPSASA DISTRICT ATHLETICS carni-
val.       A big thank you to all the teachers that encouraged students to have a go at the trials. Special men-
tion to Mr Batsiokis, Mr Braithwaite and so many wonderful parents that helped out on the day with 
transport and helping run the long jump for the district. What a great team effort! Below are some of the 
fantastic results…. 

 Kym Stocker, Keithcot Farm Primary PE Teacher 

OSHC NEWS 

From July 2nd 2018 families Child Care Benefit (CCB) and Child Care Rebate (CCR) will be replaced with the new 
Child Care Subsidy (CCS) System.  Families will need to log onto their account at my.gov.au by the end of June in   
order to register for the new system and to continue to receive their OSHC care subsidised.   
Please go to   https://www.education.gov.au/new-child-care-package-transition-families   for more details. 
 
 Keithcot King’s OSHC now allows families to book their children in online.  .  Enrolled families at OSHC simply need 
to download the “My Family Lounge” app from the app store and put in their email address they receive their 
statements to.  If you have not set a password just click forgot password and an email will be sent to you to set up 
a new one.  From there you can see when your children are booked in, what sessions are available to book into 
and make your bookings. 
  
You can also change your permanent bookings and family details through a website.  Simply go 
to www.qkenhanced.com.au and click on the parent button.  From there you will once again put in your email   
address and if you don’t know your password set up a new one.  On this platform you can request to make        
permanent booking, change permanent booking, notify us of cancellations and change parent and collection de-
tails. 

 Jonathan Measday—OSHC Director 

2007 Girls 200m final 
1st- Dakota Whyte  
 
2008 Girls 100m Final 
3rd – Kimberley Colling 
  
2007 Girls 100m final 
1st - Dakota Whyte 
 
2008 Discus 
1st - Kane Boddington 
 
2008 Boys Shot Put 
2nd - Ryan Leister 
3rd - Aaron Burns 
 
2008 Girls Shot Put 
1st - Marie Tsalavoutas 
 
2007 Girls Shot Put 
3rd – Amelie Godley 

2006 Boys Shot Put 
2nd – Jayden Stockwell 
 
2006 Girls Shot Put 
3rd  -  Hannah Stevens 
 
2005 Girls Shot Put 
3rd - Georgia Bianco 
 
2008 Girls High Jump 
3rd Madelyn Fisher 
 
2006 Boys High Jump 
2nd - Saxon Payne 
 
2007 Girls Long Jump 
1st – Dakota Whyte 
 

 

Auskick - R - 3 students if you would like to 
learn Aussie Rules football next term, please 
get mum or dad to sign you up via the 
Auskick website. 

https://www.education.gov.au/new-child-care-package-transition-families
http://www.qkenhanced.com.au/


COFFEE AND CHAT 

Our Keithcot Farm  
Community Members are invited after 

each assembly to come and have a 
coffee in the Children’s Centre 

COMMUNITY ROOM 

Catch up with friends or make new 
ones while our senior students  

entertain your little ones. Meet with 
leadership and find out what is  

happening in your school 

 

If you can’t make it on our  
assembly days the  

Children’s Centre have a  
coffee & chat session on the 

first Wednesday of every 
month . 

COME AND JOIN US! 

IMPORTANT TERM 2 
DATES 

 

Wednesday 30th May - Open Day 
 

Thursday 31st May  - School Photos 
 

Week 5 - Reconciliation Week 
 

Wednesday 30th May - Open Day 
 

Thursday 31st May  - School Photos 
 

Mon 4th June - Official Playground 
Opening 

 
Monday 11th June - Public Holiday 

 

Tues 19th June - Governing Council 
 

Thursday 21st June - School Disco 
 

Friday 6th July - Last Day of Term 2 
Early Dismissal 2.05pm 

 

 

R E M E M B E R!!! 

SCHOOL  

BANKING  

DAY IS  

TUESDAY 

 

For every deposit made at school students will receive a silver Dollarmites token. Once students 
have individually collected 10 tokens they can redeem them for exclusive School Banking reward 
items in recognition of their regular savings habits. There are two new items released each term 
so be sure to keep an eye out for them! 

Thank you for supporting the School Banking program. 

Exciting new Term 2 rewards with a Super Savers 
theme are now  available, while stocks last! 

GLOW LIGHT SPARKLE GLITTER PENS 



MARKET HALL STALLS 
1. MAI CRAFTS - ART & CRAFT 

2. SIMPLY VANITY - HAIR ACCESSORIES 

3. PARA HILLS FOOTBALL CLUB - COMMUNITY STALL 

4. GOLDEN GROVE SCOUTS - COMMUNITY STALL 

5. S IS FOR SENSORY—SENSORY ITEMS 

6. ADDICTED TO CHOCOLATE - SWEET TREATS (GF,V, DF) 

7. MINIATURE GUITARS AUS -  GUITAR FIGURES 

8. TUPPERWARE - PRODUCT 

9. RED MANDALA - EMBROIDERED ACCESS, STERLING SILVER 
GEMSTONE JEWELLERY 

10. SUZ’S WELLNESS ADVENTURE  - Doterra + more 

11. FOREVER LIVING / NUTRIMETICS - HEALTH & BEAUTY 

12. TNT TOYZ N THINGS  - TOYS, CAPS + MORE 

13. SEW & SEWS BY LINDA - HANDMADE PET ACCESS & GIFTS 

14. CREDIT UNION SA - SERVICE 

15. GOLDEN GROVE SPINECARE CHIROPRACTIC -  SERVICE 

16. PRETTY & PINK HAIR BOWS - HAIR ACCESSORIES 

17. VETS FOR PETS - PET PRODUCTS 

18. BLAIR BOYER MP 

 

HOW YOU CAN HELP 

WE WILL BE CALLING ON OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY TO SUPPORT THE EVENT BY DONATING PRIZES IN THE FORM OF     

LOLLIPOPS / BLOCKS OF CHOCOLATE AND NOVELTY PRIZES….WE ALSO NEED TO HAVE VOLUNTEERS HELP ON STALLS. 

MORE INFORMATION WILL BE COMING OUT SOON BUT PLEASE KEEP THIS IN MIND  AND HELP SUPPORT YOUR CHILD’S 

SCHOOL TO CREATE AN AMAZING OUTDOOR LEARNING AREA WITH THE MONEY RAISED FROM THIS EVENT. 

CLASS RUN STALLS 

1. PLUCK A DUCK—P1B—OVAL 

2. SLIDER GAME—H1A - OVAL 

3. CHOCOLATE THROW - H1B - OVAL 

4. PAN FOR GEMS - P1A - OVAL 

5. CAKE STALL - P2A / P2B - VERANDAH 

6. LOLLIPOP PULL & LUCKY DIP -  P2D - OVAL 

7. POPCORN & FAIRY FLOSS - P2C  - OVAL 

8. DRINKS/MINI MELTS - H2A/H2B - VERANDAH 

9. SHOWBAGS - H3A - VERANDAH 

10. BOOKS & TOYS - P1C/P1D - OVAL 

11. PHOTO BOOTH/BALLOON YOYOS - M/ROOM 

12. POD 3 ENTERPRISE PROJECT—ALL POD 3 

 
 

AMUSEMENT RIDES 

SHOWBAGS 

SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

FOOD VANS 

MARKET STALLS 

ENTERTAINMENT RAFFLE PRIZES 

LOTS OF FAMILY FUN 

GAMES 



KETHCOT FARM CHILDREN’S CENTRE COMMUNITY PROGRAMS 

We have a range of programs at Keithcot Farm Children’s Centre for parents and the whole family. 

Your child does not need to attend the Children’s Centre for you to have access to any of these up-

coming programs: 

MARK LE MESSURIER (save the date) 4 July evening seminar for parents and educators 
As one of our most popular guest speakers Mark returns in July for another evening of useful,       
practical strategies and new learning for parents (of children aged 0- 14 years) relating to being a   
parent, a family and understanding of what’s really going on for our children. Bookings to come. 
 
FAMILY YOGA (ongoing Term 2 program) $4/ family each week 
Monday afternoons 3:45- 4:45pm at Keithcot Farm Children’s Centre (community room) 
For parent/carer and children aged birth to 10 years. Spaces are limited. 
Booking essential. Please contact Laura: 8251 2700  
 
SMALL GROUP PERSONAL TRAINING FOR ADULTS.  
For men and women of all ages and fitness levels, with Sophie Beers.  
Thursdays 6pm- 6:45pm. $5/ person.  
Weekly during school term.  
 
NURTURE NEST ANTENATAL GROUP 
For anyone within their pregnancy journey, to meet with other families and our local midwife,       
Melissa. Fortnightly Friday mornings, includes morning tea. If interested please contact Laura. 
 
MIDWIFERY CLINIC 
Free service, bulk billed through Medicare. For parents post birth to babies 6 week age. 
Available by appointment Tuesdays and Fridays with Melissa, certified midwife. 
At Keithcot Farm Children’s Centre. Phone Laura to book. 
 
BABY BOP 
FREE Music and movement group for parent/carer and pre walking child. 
Facilitated by Tamara (Speech Pathologist) & Sarah (Occupational Therapist) 
Weekly Group Thursday mornings. Bookings essential. Please phone Laura 
 
WATCH, WONDER & PLAY 
A FREE play based program for toddlers (aged 12 months- 3 years) and their parent/carer. Developed 
and facilitated by Tamara and Sarah. 
A weekly group 1:45pm- 2:45pm Thursday afternoons from 10 May, but start anytime. 
To book please call Laura. 
 
INFANT MASSAGE 
A 5 week course for parents to attend with their babies (birth- to non- crawling age), Wednesday 
mornings with qualified facilitator Bonita, starting 10am 23 May. 
$40 for full course or paid $8 per week. Places are limited. To book please call Laura. 
 
If you have any questions or would like to make a booking please contact: 
Laura – Community Development Coordinator 
p\ 8251 2700   e\ laura.francis@sa.gov.au 

mailto:laura.francis@sa.gov.au


 
DAILY TIME TABLE 

 

HOME ROOM   8.50 - 9.00 

LESSON 1   9.00 -9.50 

LESSON 2   9.50 -10.40 

RECESS   10.40 - 11.00 

LESSON 3   11.00 -11.50 

LESSON 4   11.50 -12.40 

LUNCH EATING 12.40 - 12.50 

LESSON 5   12.50 - 1.40 

LUNCH PLAY  1.40 - 2.10  

LESSON 6   2.10 - 3.00 

HOME ROOM  3.00 - 3.05 

 

A closed page for parents to communicate and        

connect with the school & other parents / caregivers. 

It is also a place to buy and sell 2nd hand uniform. 

 

This closed page is for parents and caregivers of KFPS 

Special Needs Students. It is there to ask any         

questions, share information and connect with other 

parents and somewhere to help you know you are not 

alone when you walk through the gates of KFPS.  

KEITHCOT  KING’S OSHC 

A page for parents and caregivers to communicate and 

connect with our OSHC program. Find all the  details of 

What’s On this week in After school care and Vac Care 

Programs. 

KEITHCOT FARM PS 

SPRING FAIR 

OCTOBER 27 2018 

ANY STALL HOLDERS 

or other  

interested parties  

PLEASE CONTACT us On 

 

kfps.fair@gmail.com 

 

THURSDAY 21st JUNE  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

NEW OPENING TIMES 

Tuesdays and Thursdays 

8.15am—10am  

or order via the  

School Locker App 

DISCO 1 

REC to YR 3 
  

5pm—6.15pm 

DISCO 2 

YR 4 to YR 7  

6.30pm -  8.pm 

CAFÉ DE KEITHCOT WILL BE AVAILABLE 
FOR PARENTS IN THE JAPANESE ROOM 

MORE DETAILS WILL COME HOME SOON 


